9th September 2008 Governors - Premises Sub-Committee Meeting
•   Present: MF RS NN JJ CS
•   Apologies: MB MC
•   NN to review school's Health + Safety policy and to report at next full Governors meeting.
•   CS to look at new fire safety regulations and to report at next full Governors meeting.
•   MF reported on cleaning audit carried out in summer term 2008 and committee" satisfied with the process.
•   NN updated committee on current position regarding the replacement
of the school boilers. NN explained the options...
1. Replacing the current boilers with new LPG boilers. Quotes have come in from between £3,000 and £5,000.
2. Replacing the current system with a combination of a wood pellet fed boiler + solar panels to heat the water.
•   NN reported that option 2 would be significantly more expensive but that grants are available for up to 80% of the total cost- with 100% grants for the solar panel system.
•   NN reported on the implications of a wood pellet fed boiler in terms of space, reliability and fuel supplies.
•   NN is to talk again to Mr Simon Boorer from Optimum Heating who has already carried out full site surveys and who are in place to go ahead with this option and are able to carry out the grant application process for the boiler on the schools behalf.
•   Committee discussed possibility of keeping one of the current boilers as a back up to a wood pellet fed system.
•   NN also to talk to reps from Natural Watt regarding the solar panels
•   RS queried weather we have received a final quote from Optimum heating. RS to look into this.
•   Committee supported option 2 in general but given the costs involved this is to be reported to and discussed at next full Governors meeting on Tuesday 23rd September.
•   RS updated committee on School development project in light of new developments. With County prioritising Holsworthy as an area for school buildings development and with high pupil numbers at Bradworthy, which are likely to be sustained over the next few years –

there maybe possibilities for a County led project rather than the self-build we have so far considered.
· MF to contact Chris Wright - the head teacher at Clawton CP School to re-arrange a meeting for our governors to visit his site to see the recent building development.
· RS reported on parish plans for managing extra housing planned in the village and the school's role within these plans. 
· MF reported on ongoing school maintenance. 
· MF reported on recent plumbing work that has had to be carried out within the* school and committee agreed that Graham Petherick who carried out the work should be asked to carry out a more comprehensive assessment of the schools plumbing during the Christmas holidays. Committee agreed to 3 days work. 
· MF to contact Stop-Gap Fencing to see if they can replace the fence posts in the school playground rather than have to replace the entire fence.
· RS reported that the school's administrator has once again written to the builder Kevin Heddon regarding unfinished work on the school's kitchen roof. She has given Mr Heddon 14 days in which to respond before we ask another building firm to complete the work. 
· Committee reviewed and agreed the school's Security Policy. 
· No other business
